April 8, 1938.

Mr. Charles E. McCarthy,
Twentieth Century-Fox Film Corp.,
Holly#ood, Calif.

Dear Mr. McCarthys

Upon my return to the ecity, after
several weeks abgence, I found a package containing
fifty stills of Will Rogers which Mr. Will Hays
advises were sent by you, for which ple ase accept
my singere thanks and appreciation.

As explained to Mr, Hays when I
asked if it were possible to dig up a few characteristic
pictures of sweet ol' Will, it is my intention to have
a bronze bust made of him and I am anxious to get all
the material possible for the sculptress to work from.

Again thanking youaand with best

F
e

wishes, I am

Yours very truly,

AGC.KD



